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Freedom of Information Request 
You asked for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

“The proportion of Parole Board recommendations of transfer to open conditions in lifer cases not accepted since 2007 and also whether there are any underlying policy considerations which determine whether such a recommendation will be accepted or not.”
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds information that you have asked for, and I am pleased to provide this to you. 
In 2009, the Public Protection Unit database was introduced to support the new generic parole process (GPP).  Data on Parole Board recommendations of transfer to open conditions began to be recorded systematically from 2010.  The table below shows, for life sentence prisoners, those recommendations for transfer and those not accepted.

Recommendations made and not accepted before this data are likely to be retained in individual prisoner files; a manual search would be required to obtain data before 2010.  

	
	Recommendations for transfer to open conditions
	Refusal of recommendation

	2010
	371
	0

	2011
	546
	2

	2012
	510
	2

	2013
	560
	5

	2014 (end March 2014)
	107
	4


These data are not routinely published and constitute management information used by NOMS.

The policy and operation of the GPP is set out in Prison Service Instruction 36/2012.  Section 6 specifically refers to process of accepting and refusing a Parole Board recommendation of transfer to open conditions.
This is publically available and may be found at the following web address:

http://www.justice.gov.uk/offenders/psis/prison-service-instructions-2012
You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act (available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/contents).
You have the right to appeal our decision if you think it is incorrect. Details can be found in the ‘How to Appeal’ section attached at the end of this letter.
Disclosure Log
​
You can also view information that the Ministry of Justice has disclosed in response to previous Freedom of Information requests. Responses are anonymised and published on our on-line disclosure log which can be found on the MoJ website:

https://www.gov.uk/government/organisations/ministry-of-justice/series/freedom-of-information-disclosure-log
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